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Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

. _ DIGOS CITY DIVISION
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent
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DIVISION MEMORANDUM
SGOD-2024- 0

To : DHELMIE CHRISTINE S. PENAS, RN
ADOLESCENT REPRODUCTIVE HEALTH FOCAL
Subject : PROVINCIAL POPULATION OFFICERS’ CONFERENCE

Date : January 22, 2024

This has reference to the letter from the Commission on Population and
Development (CPD) XI dated January 11, 2024 re: the conduct of PROVINCIAL
POPULATION OFFICERS’ CONFERENCE which will be held on January 26, 2024 at
LGU Padada, Davao del Sur, 8: OO in the morning.

In line with this, you are invited to attend the said activity with the objective of
strengthening the Philippine Population and Development Program (PPDP) through the
localization and institutionalization of the intensified advocacy and partnership efforts
with key partner institutions and Local Government Unit (LGUs) to ensure integration
and institutionalization of population strategies in their plans, programs, projects, and
activities.

Transportation and other incidental expenses shall be charged to local funds
subject to usual accounting and auditing rules and regulation.

Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

MELANIE ACIO PhD, CESO VI
OIC- School vision Supenntendent )

Enclosed: As stated.
SGOD/HNU/ lop

‘&é‘ Address: Roxas cor. Lopez Jaena Street, Zone Il, Digos City (8002)
W 27, Telephone Nos.: (082) 553-8375; (082) 553-8396
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' Republic of the Philippines

Province of Davao del Sur .
PROVINCIAL SOCIAL WELFARE AND DEVELOPMENT OFFICE
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MELANIE P. ESTACIO s ] b: JAN inl0-19
Superintendent . —

Department of Education Digos City Division
Digos City, Davao del Sur

Dear Ms. Estacio,

The Commission on Population and Development (CPD) XI is strengthening the
Philippine Population and Development Program (PPDP) though the localization and
institutionalization of the intensified advocacy and partnership efforts with key partner
institutions and the Local Government Units (LGU’s) to ensure integration and
institutionalization of population strategies in their plans, programs, projects and
activities.

In line with these efforts, CPD XI in partnership with the Provincial Government of
Davao del Sur thru the PSWDO-Provincial Population Office will be conducting a
Provincial Population Officers’ Conference on January 26, 2024 at LGU Padada, Davao
del Sur, 8:00 in the morning.

In this regard, we would like to invite your Adolescent Health Development (AHD)
Coordinator to attend this noble endeavor.

Thank you for your valuable support in our quest of making life better for the people of
Davao del Sur by empowering them thru the Population Program.

Very truly yours,

Noted by:

GERALDINE S| LANO, RSW, MPA
Provincial Socid] Welfare & Development Officery/

PSWDO/2024



